
City of Madison Heights 
PROFESSIONAL MUNICIPAL CLERKS WEEK PROCLAMATION 

May 4 - 10, 2025 
 

Whereas, The Office of the Professional Municipal Clerk, a time honored and essential component of 
local government; and 
 
Whereas, The Office of the Professional Municipal Clerk is the oldest roles among public servants; 
and 
 
Whereas, Professional Municipal Clerks serve as a vital link between citizens, local governing 
bodies, and other levels of government, and 
 
Whereas, Professional Municipal Clerks uphold the principal of neutrality and impartiality, 
providing equal service to all members of the public; and 
 
Whereas, The Office of the Professional Municipal Clerk acts as an information hub for local 
government and community functions, with responsibilities that include conducting elections, 
issuing licenses, maintaining boards and commissions, and preserving and providing access to vital 
records; and 
 
Whereas, Professional Municipal Clerks are committed to excellence and continuous improvement 
through ongoing education, training, and active participation in local, regional, national and 
international professional organizations; and 
 
Whereas, It is both fitting and proper to recognize the significant contributions and 
accomplishments of the Office of the Professional Municipal Clerk. 
 
Now, Therefore, I, Roslyn Grafstein, Mayor of the City of Madison Heights, do recognize the week of 
May 4 through 10, 2025, as Professional Municipal Clerks Week, and extend my sincere 
appreciation to our Professional Municipal Clerk staff for their vital services and exemplary 
dedication to the citizens of the City of Madison Heights. 

   

Roslyn Grafstein 
Mayor 

 
 
 

  
 
 
 

Mark Bliss  Sean D. Fleming 
Mayor Pro Tem  Councilman 

 

 

 

 
William J. Mier  Emily J. Rohrbach 

Councilman  Councilor 
  

 
 

 
 

David M. Soltis  Quinn J. Wright 
Councilor  Councilor 


